
ST. VINCENT FERRER PARISH 
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PASTORAL TEAM 
Rev. J. Dennis Jaspers - Pastor 
Rev. Thomas Wray - Parochial Vicar 
Deacon Brian Caperton - Pastoral Associate 
Mrs. Mikki Dunkley ï Principal 
Mr. Bob Jablonski ï Director of Music Ministries 
Mrs. Kathy Abele ï Business Manager 
 

BAPTISM PREPARATION PROGRAM 
Parents are expected to complete the online 
program prior to the baptism of their child.   
Please call Deacon Brian Caperton 686-1124 for 
complete details. 
 

ADULT INITIATION INTO THE  
CATHOLIC FAITH 
Adults who would like to learn more about the  
Catholic Faith or who wish to become Catholic  
may call the Office of Faith Formation at  
686-1124 for information. 
 

WEDDINGS 
Couples should contact the pastor at least six  
months before they plan to be married. 
 

NEW PARISHIONERS 
Please call the Parish Office to register or log  
onto the Parish website.  
 

HOSPITAL STAY 
Please inform the Parish Office so a Pastoral  
Staff member may visit and pray for the  
family member. 

Parish E-mail...é.Parishoffice@svfchurch.org 

 

SVF Parish Office Phone ................ 791-9030 
Religious Education ....................... 686-1124 
SVF School ..................................... 791-6320 
All Saints Office Phone .................. 792-4600 
             

 ORDER OF MASSES 
            Saturday Evening: 5:00 p.m. 
            Sunday: 9:00 a.m. and 11:00 a.m. 
            Weekday: (In Church) 8:20 a.m. 
 

            Sacrament of Reconciliation 
            Saturday 3:30-4:30 p.m. 

The mission of St. Vincent Ferrer Parish is to be a 
Catholic community of faithful followers of Jesus 
Christ. We strive to be people of faith, hope, love  
and prayer, open to the Holy Spirit, and witnesses  to 
the Gospel in our words, deeds, and way of life. 
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It is with great joy that we can take a small step back towards parish life as we desire. But it is just that, a small step, in what 
will likely be a very lengthy journey. Your faith and the grace of our loving God will continue to guide us through this        
challenging time.  We do not take lightly the hurt so many are experiencing not being able to receive our Lord in the         
Eucharist, and to pray together as Jesus calls us to do each week.  We are living in a time nobody ever could have          
predicted. Again, we rejoice with one another as we make our way back to the table of the Eucharist.  
 

While Archbishop Schnurr has granted permission to resume public Masses, we must proceed with extreme caution. We 
cannot be careless in our concern for protecting one another as we try to live through the pandemic of  Covid-19.  As we 
offer public Masses for the foreseeable future, it must be a cooperative effort from each, and every one of us. We must also 
be amenable to changes as we navigate changing conditions and circumstances. It should always be assumed that things 
are subject to change.  
 

St. Vincent Ferrerôs Weekend schedule remains: Saturday 5:00 PM, and Sunday 9:00 AM and 11:00 AM. Confessions 
are at 3:30 PM on Saturdays.  Weekday Mass will continue to be at 8:20 AM and have moved to the main church for 
additional opportunities for Mass attendance.  
 

All Saints will use a modified weekend Mass schedule: Saturday 4:30 PM, and Sunday 7:00 AM,  9:00 AM and 11:00 
AM.  Confessions are at 3:00 PM on Saturdays.  Weekday Mass will continue to be at 6:45 AM. 
 

It bears reminding that you continue to be dispensed from your obligation to attend Sunday Liturgy. It should also be 
stressed that you can attend Mass any day of the week, not just on Sunday. Those who are elderly, ill, compromised health, 
or the least bit concerned for any reason, should NOT come to Mass in person. Anyone who has any hesitation towards 
coming to Mass, should NOT come to Mass in person. We must be humble and put aside our personal desires if it is       
potentially harmful to yourself or for another person. The All Saints liturgies will continue to be live streamed. 
 

For social distancing, we will decrease the number of available pews by two-thirds. Meaning, every two pews will be marked 
off as closed. We should not exceed 100 people in the church at one time. We believe, based on the number of Masses we 
offer and the general health climate, we will be under that capacity.  Again, as we see how things go, we are prepared for 
adjustments to the Mass offerings.  
 

To maintain the six feet distance, we ask that you space yourselves out accordingly within a pew. Please enter from all  
available aisles to avoid crossing over others. If you are alone, please move to the center of the long pews to allow for     
another single individual to sit at the end. 
 

Please arrive no earlier than 15 minutes prior to the start of Mass. When Mass is finished, please do not congregate for   
fellowship and conversations. Exit right away, in a safe and distant fashion, using all available exits. When moving around 
the church, please remember to keep distance between you and the person in front of you.  
 

The latest health guidance mandates the wearing of face masks. The church will be marked as clearly as possible and we 
will have minimal hospitality volunteers and staff to help guide. These folks will also assist us in wiping down surfaces after 
Mass to clean and prepare for the next use as best we can. We will also prop doors open when we can to minimize touching. 
Hand sanitizer will be at each door. We will keep this filled as we are able. As you can imagine, there is a back log for these      
materials, and we continue to monitor our supply and ordering ability. You can also bring and use your own hand sanitizer.  
 

Holy Communion will continue to only be distributed under the form of bread. Receiving communion on the tongue is       
discouraged. There will only be 2 distributors (including the clergy) for the entire church.  Communion will be a slow process 
keeping that space between people. If possible, you should receive the Body of Christ in your hand, then, moving along  
consume as you can safely access your mouth. Please follow directions from the presider for appropriate traffic flow through 
the side aisles instead of the main aisle.  
 

The hymnals have been removed from the church pews, but you can pick one up in the back of the church to use and take 
home and bring back to the Mass you attend. The assembly is invited to sing familiar and known sung parts. Currently weôve 
elected to use temporary worship aids.  The worship aid can be found as you enter church. As you leave, please deposit 
your worship aid in the recycling bins. 
 

Deposit locations have been placed at the main entrance of the church for you to drop your offering. We thank you for your     
continued financial support during this difficult time. Online giving is also always an option.  
 

During early construction, one restroom will be open, it should be used for emergencies only.  
 

In regard to Liturgical Ministers, they will be addressed directly, but here are few things you can expect to see: There will 
only be one lector per Mass. No Eucharistic Ministers will be scheduled unless necessary.  If needed, they will be asked to 
wear face coverings and to sanitize their hands before distributing. We will not use any children/youth servers. As previously 
mentioned, no choirs/ensembles. All of our plans center around the minimal number of people necessary and avoiding close 
proximity.   
 

If we were to say nothing else, remember this: Social Distance is what we strive. Always maintain distance from those 
around you. If the ability to maintain that distance is compromised, you should remove yourself from the area or church, if 
need be.  
 

In conclusion, we need your cooperation so that this can work without resulting in stricter procedures. Over time, we can 
slowly lift these precautions and see more and more of you in the church again. One day, our world will be able to cope with 
Covid-19 in a manner that allows us all to be together. What a joyous day that will be!  
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2020-2021  PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL 

 

Chairperson Jodi Kastner 891-5957 
Vice-Chairperson  
Member-at-Large Ruth Connolly 641-6990 
Member-at-Large Travis Everly 918-0380 
Member-at-Large Tina Borchard 490-0639 
Member-at-Large Julie Morency 675-5576 
Athletics Chris Vollman 290-0846 
Building & Finance rotating rep members 
Education Comm. Annie Lawrence 745-9696 
Worship Maria Barrett 919-5995 
Parish Life Comm. Chris Homan 745-9958 
 Bill Mountel 793-7634 
Festival Comm.  
Recording Secretary  

So that as a parish we can keep in our prayers those in our 
community who are ill, St. Vincent Ferrer Parish would like 
to publish the names of those parishioners who are in the 
hospital, recovering from an illness, or going through 
treatments. We ask that you contact the Parish Office at 
791-9030. Please pray for Elizabeth Blatz, Mary Boyatt, 
Jack Brauning, Mary Emmert, Gail Furthman, Judy Gretz, 
Florence Hackman, Mildred Kampman, Ethel Labanz, Joe 
Martini, Loretta Metzger, Beth Milostan, Ethan Sieber, Rita 
Stagge, Elaine Steiner, Mike Steiner, Jacob Sturdy, Ann 
Wolf. 

Monday, September 14,  2020 
The Exaltation of the Holy Cross 
 8:20 a.m. Frank & Philomena Beckman  
 

Tuesday, September 15, 2020 
Our Lady of Sorrows 
 8:20 a.m. Mary Lee Schmidt    
   

Wednesday, September 16, 2020 
St. Cornelius & St. Cyprian 
 8:20 a.m. Maria Pham     
   

Thursday, September 17, 2020 
St. Robert Bellarmine 
 8:20 a.m. Carol & Ralph Daugherty    
   

Friday, September 18, 2020 
 8:20 a.m. Jim Tumbusch     
   

Saturday, September 19, 2020 
St. Januarius 
 5:00 p.m.  Gerry Dreibelbis   
 

Sunday, September 20, 2020 
Twenty-fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 9:00 a.m.  St. Vincent Ferrer Parish    
 11:00 a.m.  Richard & Fede Maestas  

  

Communion Visits to the Homebound ï Members of this 
ministry take Holy Communion and visit with parishioners 
who are unable to attend Mass. This service is available for 
short and long term convalescence. Please call the Parish 
Office (791-9030). 
 

St. Vincent de Paul Society ï (791-9030) then...press 4 
 

Prayer Chain ï To request prayers for a special intention 
call the Parish Office (791-9030).  
 

Pregnancy Center East - (321-3100) 
www.pregnancycentereast.com 
 

These Scriptures proclaim: How different are the Lordôs 
ways from our own!  Gracious and good to all, the Lord is 
equally generous in compassion and love to both those 
who are quick to respond to his invitation, as well as those 
who are slow to hear his call.  May the Lord Jesus always 
be our life. 

NETWORK OF CARE 

MASS INTENTIONS 

IN THE HOSPITAL OR RECOVERING AT HOME 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF SEPTEMBER 13, 2020 

SVF PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

Sunday: Sir 27:30ð28:7/Ps 103:1-2, 3-4, 9-10, 11-12 [8]/
Rom 14:7-9/Mt 18:21-35                                                 
Monday: Nm 21:4b-9/Ps 78:1bc-2, 34-35, 36-37, 38 [cf. 7b]/
Phil 2:6-11/Jn 3:13-17                                                    
Tuesday: 1 Cor 12:12-14, 27-31a/Ps 31:2 and 3b, 3cd-4, 5-
6, 15-16, 20 [17]/Jn 19:25-27 or Lk 2:33-35                
Wednesday: 1 Cor 12:31ð13:13/Ps 33:2-3, 4-5, 12 and 22 
[12]/Lk 7:31-35                                                              
Thursday: 1 Cor 15:1-11/Ps 118:1b-2, 16ab-17, 28 [1]/Lk 
7:36-50                                                                             
Friday: 1 Cor 15:12-20/Ps 17:1bcd, 6-7, 8b and 15 [15b]/Lk 
8:1-3                                                                                 
Saturday: 1 Cor 15:35-37, 42-49/Ps 56:10c-12, 13-14 [14]/
Lk 8:4-15                                                                          
Next Sunday: Is 55:6-9/Ps 145:2-3, 8-9, 17-18 [18a]/Phil 
1:20c-24, 27a/Mt 20:1-16a 

As most parishioners know SVF Pastoral  
Parish Council member elections are normally 
held in May. This year due to the Covid-19 
pandemic and the shut down of Masses, we 
were unable to hold elections for the 
2020/2021 SVF PPC year, therefore we are 
short one Member-at-Large volunteer position.  Thank you, 
Julie Morency for staying on one more year!  

 

If anyone feels moved to volunteer to join PPC this year as 
a member at large, it will be for one term (year) only, as we 
hope to be back to normal next year and will be able to hold 
elections in May.  

 

Elaine Rairden has stepped down from the volunteer     
position of  Parish Council secretary. Thank you, Elaine for 
your service to parish council.  If anyone is interested in the 
PPC secretary position for the 20/21 year, please let us 
know.  
 

 

If anyone is interested and wants to find out more about 
SVF Parish Council, please email Jodi Kastner at         
jkastner@cinci.rr.com.  

mailto:jkastner@cinci.rr.com
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All bulletin articles (blurbs) are due in writing nine 
days before the date of publication. (Fridays by 
9:00 a.m. - nine days in advance). You should 
indicate the dates you would like your bulletin 
article to appear. Unless otherwise indicated, all 
articles will run for two weeks. 

 
 

 

STEWARDSHIP OF OFFERING     
 

 

Thank you to every St. Vincent Ferrer 
family for your generosity to our parish. 
 

Your contributions enable us to fulfill 
our mission of Service, Liturgy and 
Prayer for our Catholic community. 
 

Due to an early bulletin deadlineé 
Sunday collection numbers were not  available. 

 
 

 

 

FORMED is an evangelization and faith formation website 
developed by the Augustine Institute.  It is an online      
repository of all their catechetical programs and a rich   
resource to our parish and religious education               
program.  Because the parish is using FORMED for many 
learning and evangelization initiatives, NOW would be a 
good time to join the website if you havenôt already. Just go 
to: www.formed.org.  There is an option that asks for     
parish code.  That code is NM2RD4.  It will ask you to start 
an account and utilize a user name and password. There is 
also a link to FORMED on the parish website 
www.svfchurch.org.   Please make FORMED part of your 
family prayer time.   

FORMED - THE CATHOLIC FAITH ON DEMAND 

WEEKLY BULLETIN DEADLINE 

EVERY group or organization that regularly 
meets or hosts events at SVF should submit to 
the parish office in writing their desired dates, 
times and room the group wishes to reserve for 
the 2020-2021 year (September-June).  Please 
list a contact person who will be responsible for clean up 
and security, and if set-up time is needed.  Should any  
conflicts arise throughout the year, this person will be    
contacted.   

Monday, September 14, 2020 
 8:20 a.m. MassðChurch 
 10:00 a.m. Staff meeting - room B  
 7:00 p.m. Worship Commission - room B 

 

Tuesday, September 15, 2020 
 8:20 a.m. MassðChurch 
      

Wednesday, September 16, 2020  
 8:20 a.m. School MassðChurch 
 7:00 p.m. Parish Pastoral Council - room B 
                       

Thursday, September 17, 2020 
 8:20 a.m. MassðChurch 
 8:00 p.m. Menôs basketball - gym 
  

Friday, September 18, 2020 
 8:20 a.m. MassðChurch 

 

Saturday, September 19, 2020 
 3:30 p.m.-4:30 p.m. Confessions - Church 
 5:00 p.m. Mass - Church 

 

Sunday, September 20, 2020  
 9:00 a.m. Mass -  Church 
 9:30 a.m. PREP begins 
 11:00 a.m. Mass  -  Church 
St. Vincent de Paul collection 

CALENDAR FOR THE WEEK 

CALENDAR SCHEDULING FOR 2020-2021 

Thank you for praying for me. I am 8 months old 
now. I've got long fingernails and I'm busy getting 
ready for my birthday. I can't wait to see my Mom 
and Dad. Thanks to you and your prayers, I'll see them 
soon. 

SPIRITUAL ADOPTION PROGRAM 

On August 26th, Hurricane Laura hit the 
Western Louisiana coast as a Category 4 
Hurricane, with sustained winds of 150 miles 
per hour, devastating southern Louisi-
ana communities. The storm left in its path 
more than 5700 miles of downed power lines 
causing more than 750,000 people to go without  power in 
Louisiana and Texas, and the effects of the storm were felt 
as far north as Little Rock, Arkansas.  Some of those with-
out power will not have it restored for at least 3-4 
weeks.  In an effort to help those affected by the storm, 
Saint Vincent Ferrer will be accepting donations of the 
items listed below, on September 13th, after the 11:00 
am Mass.  Parishioners Travis and Lauren Everly, and 
their family will be in front of the church accepting the 
items.  The items will then be taken to Matthew 25        
ministries, who will then aid in distributing the items to the 
affected area.  Those wishing to donate cash, can see 
Lauren or Travis Everly, on the 13th, or drop off their     
donation to the Parish Office, in an envelope clearly 
marked "Hurricane Laura Relief."  All Cash donations will 
then be donated directly to the Catholic Parish St. Francis 
of Assisi at Fort Polk, from the SVF Parish Community.  
Suggested items needed: new box fans, personal fans, 
NON LITHIUM batteries (Lithium batteries cannot be 
shipped) AA/ D/ C's are needed most, diapers, baby wipes, 
tarps, coloring books, school supplies, such as crayons, 
markers, pencils, notebooks, etc., body wash, toothpaste, 
toothbrushes, dish soap, shampoo, non-perishable dry 
food items.  Thank you for your support in helping our 
neighbors in need. 

HURRICANE LAURA RELIEF 

http://www.formed.org
http://www.svfchurch.org
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Parents having a child baptized for the first time must     
attend a baptismal preparation program.  Parents are     
encouraged to attend the  program prior to the birth of 
their child. Godparents are also welcome. Please call 
SVF Pastoral Associate, Deacon Brian Caperton (686-
1124) to schedule your program date. 

An Important VIRTUS Message to SVF Parishioners 
Everyone who has completed the VIRTUS child   
protection class is required to read a VIRTUS  
training bulletin every month on the VIRTUS  
website (virtusonline.org).  If you fall behind 
reading these bulletins by three months in a row, 
your VIRTUS approval will be automatically cancelled. 
 

Please remember to log in to the VIRTUS website each 
and every month and read your training bulletin.  A new       
bulletin is posted the 1st Sunday of the month on the  
website.  IMPORTANT: after you read the bulletin ï   
answer the question at the end.  That is how the       
VIRTUS software knows you read the bulletin. 

 

Thank you to everyone who volunteers their time at SVF.  
For VIRTUS questions contact SVF Safe Environment  

Coordinator Josette Hudek at 686-1118. 

 

What right do we have to limit the amount and degree of 
forgiveness we show to others when we are so desperately 
in need of it ourselves? In not wanting someone who hurt 
us to downplay or forget the gravity of their wrong, we cling 
to anger, resentment, and wrath as a way of maintaining 
control. It is a way to acknowledge and express our deep 
hurt. We fail to realize that in doing so we hold ourselves 
hostage to these destructive feelings and actually become 
mired in the bondage of sin. All we gain is further alienation 
from ourselves, others, and especially God. We are no 
longer free but tethered to all of this unresolved negativity. 
Donôt we really want to let it go? The fact is that we need to.  

BAPTISMAL PREPARATION PROGRAM 

Interested in Becoming Catholic or know 
someone who is?  Now is the time to call 
Deacon Brian to learn more about the Rite 
of Christian Initiation (RCIA) process to be 
formed in the faith.  Call 513-686-1124 or 
the parish office for more information.    
Social distancing and safety precautions will be observed at 
all RCIA sessions this fall, or arrangements can be made 
for personalized formation in the faith.   

CURIOUS ABOUT BECOMING CATHOLIC? 

PARISH RELIGION EDUCATION PROGRAM 

TWENTY-FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

YOUTH GROUP NEWS 

We will gather HOW from 7:00-8:30 p.m. at 
All Saints on Monday, September 14.  Please 
know that ALL High School folks, including 
those entering High School in the Fall, from 
ALL High Schools, are  enthusiastically    
welcome. You can expect some good conversation, some 
good prayer, some good laughs, and some good folks 
about your age. HOW is not a club. HOW is you and others 
and the Holy Spirit  doing some really good things together. 
Deacon Aaron Hess and Katie Metzger join us for most 
HOW evenings. We will gather either around the fireless 
fire-pit or under the Father Dennis Pavilion. We hope youôll 
join us. HOW is the Holy Spirit working in you!?  

PREP (Parish Religion Education Program for 
children) will begin in person classes on Sept. 
20
th
.  We will be carefully following Archdiocesan 

guidelines for safety precautions and social    
distancing.  Registration forms are available on 
the SVF website (returning families should have 

received Registration forms via email.)  Please contact 
Deacon Brian for more information or if you have questions 
at 686-1124.    

VIRTUS ñCHILD PROTECTION  

The Witness for Life Ministry 2020/2021 
meeting dates for the upcoming year are 
September 28, October 26, November 23, 
January 25, February 22, March 22, April 
26, and May 24.  There will be no meeting 
in December and we break for the      
summer.  All meetings will be held at 7:00 

PM in Room B in the Parish Center. We always work with 
an agenda.  Come and see who we are!  We invite you to 
be a part of a great pro-life organization!!  For further     
information, please call Joan Rios at 312-7125.  Thank you. 

WITNESS FOR LIFE MINISTRY 

SEPTEMBER 23 - NOVEMBER 1, 2020 
 

Come and see the difference you can make in the life of 
Moms who think they have no other option than taking the 
life of their baby and be a part of something very 
important this Fall. Your peaceful, prayerful presence 
on the sidewalks at the Planned Parenthood facility 
on Auburn Avenue with 40 Days for Life can be a 
sign of hope and love and mercy for them and spare 
them the physical, mental, and emotional pain of a        
decision that can never be reversed. Let us be that 
beacon of God's light in their darkness. 
 

Our parish invites you to join us this Fall to take an 
hour to pray along with us.  We will be praying at 
Planned Parenthood on two different days:  
Wednesday, September 30, from 7 a.m. to 1 p.m. 
and again on Monday, October 19th, from 7 a.m.     
to 1 p.m. 
 
 

Since there will be no sign up tables this campaign, please 
call Joan Rios at 513-312-7125 to let us know at which 
hour you can join us at Planned Parenthood.  We invite 
prayers as well from the parish community throughout the 
campaign.  Every week 50 to 59 innocent unborn babies 
are aborted in Hamilton County.  This must end.  Won't 
you please answer God's call to come and pray.  Thank 
you.  ~Witness for Life 

40 DAYS FOR LIFE  FALL CAMPAIGN 



ST. VINCENT FERRER SEPTEMBER 13, 2020 

6 

 

PLEASE KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS é  
all the men and women who are currently in the     

military serving our country.   

Your prayers are requested for the souls of Ferd Forney 
whose Mass of Christian burial was held on September 4.  

For if we live, we live for the  Lord.  (Romans 14:8)   
If you want to talk about your discernment, please contact 

Fr. Dan Schmitmeyer, Director of Vocations at                
dschmitmeyer@catholiccinnati.org 

THE LIGHTER SIDE 

VOCATION VIEWS 

 

YOU ARE INVITED!! 

BABY SHOWER FOR OUR  

SPIRITUALLY ADOPTED BABIES 

Where:  St. Vincent Ferrer Church 

When:  October 17 and 18, 2020  (before the Masses) 

There will be a pack 'n play for your new, unwrapped gifts  

in the back of the church. 

All gifts will be donated to Old St. Mary's Pregnancy Center. 

WFL thanks you for supporting this life- saving  

program over these past 9 months. 

Keep praying for the babies!! 

The SVF for the Poor Ministry has joined  forces with the 
St. Vincent de Paul Society.  Our mission of helping our 
neighbors with rent, electricity, water & food remains the 
same, but we also have access to a free  pharmacy, food 
pantry, vouchers for  clothing & furniture and prescription 
eyeglasses.  Thank you again for your generous monthly 
basket collections which support our neighbors. Any checks 
should be made out to St. Vincent Ferrer Conference/ 
SVDP Society.  If you have any questions or are interested 
in our conference, please email Jeff Homan at 
jhoman1@cinci.rr.com or call (513)313-9134. Our next  
collection will be the weekend of September 19 & 20. 

ST. VINCENT  DE PAUL SOCIETY 

OPEN FOR BUSINESS!!! 

IN MEMORIAM 

DID YOU KNOW? 

SVF makes money every time you shop at 
Krogerôs. THANKS...at the present time 
roughly 170 families are participating. 
Weôre on track to generate $4,000+ for    
St Vincent.  Are you new to the parish or 
want to participate for the first time? If you 
have questions on how to register, contact 
Bill Mountel or Chris Homan, phone numbers on page three 
of this bulletin. Thanks again!!! 

SVF is once again accepting donations of 
frozen meatballs in the parish office! One bag 
of 80 count frozen meatballs feeds many of 
those less fortunate. The cost, around ten 
bucks!  The SVF Meatball Ministry            
benefits Our Daily Bread soup kitchen in 

OTR. We would gladly welcome you to our mission. If 
you have additional questions, contact Bill Mountel at 
bmountel@zoomtown.com or (513) 544-7001. 

mailto:jhoman1@cinci.rr.com

